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The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the

Milford Town Hall.

Present: Richard Cenedella - Chairman

Rudy Lioce Il - Commissioner
Thomas Morelli - Commissioner
John Mainini — Superintendent

John O’Connell - Tata & Howard
Bob Poxon - Guerriere & Halnon, Inc.

Mike Connearney - Field Pond Project . (/ /
Kevin Rudden - Town Crier ”)/U
John Consigli, Administrative Assistant |

The Payroll & Bills were reviewed and signed by the Board.

A motion was made by Mr. Morelli to approve the Meeting Minutes from November 27,
2012, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

A motion was made by Mr, Morelli to have the next Board of Sewer Cominissioner’s
Meeting on February 19, 2013 at 6:00 P.M. in Room #14 of the Town Hall, seconded by
Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Mr. Lioce made a motion to approve and sign a letter to Town Accountant notifying him
of FY2012 Sewer Lien added to Tax, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by
Mr. Cenedella.

Mr. O’Connell made a recommendation to the Board to hire New England Pipe Cleaning
Company for Rehabilitation of the Sewer Collection System. Their bid of $66,904. was
the lowest of the four bids received and they have good references. They will need a
month to start the project based on obtaining a bond and insurance papers. Based on Mr.
O’Connell’s recommendation, Mr. Lioce made a motion to award the contract to New
England Pipe Cleaning Company, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr.
Cenedella. ’



Mr. Connearney spoke to the Board regarding the fact that he does not have a plan from
his engineer for his proposed Field Pond Project. He stated that he is willing to pay a
percentage of the total cost of the new Pumping Station based on what he builds, With
that, he left the meeting and said he would come back to next month’s Commissioner’s
Meeting with an Engineering Plan,

Based on a recommendation from Mr, Mainini, Mr. Lioce made a motion to award a
FY2013 Drain Layer’s License to RJH Concrete, Inc., seconded by Mr. Morelli and made
unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Bob Poxon represented Guerriere & Halnon with regard (o a Special Permit for Blair
House, Assisted Living at Rail Road and Cemetery Street . Mr. Poxon presented a plan
for discussion. . A motion to approve the Special Permit was made by Mr, Morelli,
seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella. A letter will be sent to
the Milford Planning Board.

A motion was made by Mr. Lioce to approve two letters for Abatement to Paula Fortin,
Tax Collector for Sewer Tax Liens added to the wrong parcel due to incorrect Parcel ID
Numbers, seconded by Mr, Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve Sewer Connection Permits for #25, #27, #61, #82,
#86 & #88 Waldenway for Milford Stoneridge, LLC pending the company paying for
Inspection work they had done by the Town, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made
unanimous by Mr, Cenedella.

At 6:40 P.M., Mr. Lioce made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made
unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Respectfully Submitted,

fohn Consigli
Administrative Assistant



